
GENETIC INFORMATION NONDISCRIMINATION ACT 
A BRIEF OVERVIEW

A new Federal law, called the Genetic Information Nondiscrimination Act (GINA), generally makes it illegal for health insurance companies, group health plans, and most employers to discriminate against you based on your genetic information. This law generally will protect you in the following ways: 

Health insurance companies and group health plans may not request your genetic information that we get from this research. 

Health insurance companies and group health plans may not use your genetic information when making decisions regarding your eligibility or premiums. 

Employers with 15 or more employees may not use your genetic information that we get from this research when making a decision to hire, promote, or fire you or when setting the terms of your employment. 

All health insurance companies and group health plans must follow this law by May 21, 2010. All employers with 15 or more employees must follow this law as of November 21, 2009. 

GINA does not protect you against genetic discrimination by companies that sell life insurance, disability insurance, or long-term care insurance.

GINA does not prohibit discrimination on the basis of an already manifest genetic disease or disorder. 
*******************************************************************************
The above was Excerpted from OHRP Guidance Document “Guidance on the Genetic Information Nondiscrimination Act: Implications for Investigators and Institutional Review Boards” 3/24/2009, 
http://www.hhs.gov/ohrp/humansubjects/guidance/gina.html
For additional details regarding the provisions of GINA see http://www.genome.gov/Pages/PolicyEthics/GeneticDiscrimination/GINAInfoDoc.pdf. 
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